RC-2000

S’06 - Business Meeting Minutes

April 1, 2006

Tony Perez, President and Chair

Attended:  Tony Perez, Steve Curtis (treasurer), Rufus Glasper, Rick Miner, Tony Henry, Bruce Leslie, Phil Day, Jerry Sue Thornton, Dan Derrico, Stu Sutin and Jackie Snyder

Absent:  Henry Shannon (president elect), James Walsh, Mary Fifield, Ken Yglesias, Jess Carreon, Alex Johnson, Bill Vega, Robert Watts, Eduardo Padron, Geoff Hall, Paul Sechrist, Roy Flores, Preston Pulliams and Wayne Watson  (left early for a family emergency)

President Perez called the meeting to order at 1:00 p.m.  The first item of business was to amend the Fall ’05 business meeting minutes.  

A motion was made and seconded to revise the Fall meeting minutes to include the following:  “Members unanimously approved a motion to recognize the contributions of Bob Clift to RC-2000 over an extended period of time.  The motion approved a payment of $5,000 to Bob as a token of appreciation for his valuable assistance in making numerous arrangements for our semi-annual meetings.”  Motion passed.

A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes of the last meeting as amended. Motion passed.

Steering Team Report:

President Tony Perez reported the recommendation of the Steering Team to hold the Spring ’07 semi-annual meeting in Chicago and the Fall ’07 meeting in Kansas City.  Members accepted the recommendation with no formal motion.  Phil offered San Francisco and Rufus offered Phoenix as future meeting sites. Janet will follow up with potential hosts.

A motion was made and seconded to invite Terry Kelly into Emeritus status.  Motion passed unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report:

Treasurer Steve Curtis referred to the financial report. He noted the checking account balance of $75,281.19, citing income of $70,480 and expenses of $56,421.38 since the last meeting.  An additional $25,000 was added to the certificates of deposit (previously approved by members) bringing the total investment accounts to $156,365.34.

Twenty members’ dues have been received, with five outstanding. Janet has send second invoices.

A motion was made, seconded and passed to approve the Treasurer’s Report.

Executive Director Report:

Janet said the number and amounts of sponsorships are increasing and repeat sponsors are suggesting a stronger role with RC-2000 as business partner. AACC has several categories for sponsors, including a business partner category, with recognition and involvement relating to the level of sponsorship.  A suggestion was made to consider vendors with national/international scope, since some colleges are required to use vendors operating in their states.  The issue of vendors gaining access to CEOs (through phone and e-mail) was not considered a problem.  Stu suggested a committee to consider ideas for helping sponsors receive value for their contributions.  Phil Day offered to participate. 

Membership:

Membership Committee Chair, Jerry Sue Thornton, reported that out of the 26 members on the membership roster, 1 has resigned and 6 are inactive. LaGuardia has resigned. Inactive is defined as not attending meetings and/or not paying dues. Calls are made to inactive members. The bylaws allow inactive members to remain members when there are hardships and the member requests continuance.  The committee’s recommendations: 1) no increase in member dues; 2) letters sent to 3 inactive members (Miami Dade, Pima and Coast) with thanks for past participation and an option to reapply for future membership if they cannot currently participate.  The Committee recommended no action for three inactive members (Portland, Delgado and Georgia Perimeter) since they have requested continued membership status and cited hardships or CEO transition.

A motion was made, seconded and approved to accept these recommendations of the Membership Committee.

Jerry Sue reviewed the names of potential members who have been pre-approved to attend a semi-annual meeting and who plan to be in Toronto: 1) Curtis Ivery, CEO at Wayne County CC in Detroit; 2) Irene Lewis, CEO at the Southern Alberto Institute of Technology in Calgary, Canada; 3) Frank Mcloughlin, CEO at Islington and City College in London and 4) Dr. Jose Morales Gonzales, Director General, and Lic. Leano Reyes, President of the Universidad Autonoma de Guadalajara in Mexico. The Membership Committee further recommended inviting these two potential members to the Fall meeting: 5) Dr. Brice Harris, President of Los Rios CC in Sacramento and 6) Dr. Cynthia Bioteau, President of Salt Lake CC.  The bylaws require CEOs requesting membership for their institutions to attend a semi-annual meeting before membership is offered.

A motion was made, seconded and approved to accept the recommendations of the Membership Committee.

Stu suggested considering a college in Edinborough, Scotland. Jerry Sue will follow up on possibilities in South Africa. Ethnic and gender representation will also be reviewed.  A suggestion was made to ask 2-3 members to preview potential colleges and their leaders to maintain the goals of valuable exchanges and strong relationships. Those invited should be highly interested in participating and members should agree on the value added by including them.  Equity issues related to international memberships should be analyzed to ensure all needs are met. We might also include a unifying activity to engage international members.

Urban Report:

Steve Curtis reflected on the progress of the Urban Report newsletter and the writer, Linda Wallace, who has worked with Janet since last Fall.  The expenses are under budget partly because the Community College of Philadelphia donated editing and design services and because the Metropolitan Community College is printing and mailing at their cost.  We have doubled the size to eight pages, but have reduced the number of issues from six to four per year.

Several members have given names for the mailing list, including business managers, policymakers and national association executives.  More names are needed from those who have not given us their lists.  Suggestions for articles are welcomed.  An analysis will be sent to members to get feedback on the first issue.  This is a work in progress.

New Business:

A further discussion suggested a thoughtful discussion on what members want this organization to become and what groups could be invited to participate.   The Parallel Meeting I of academic vps/officers was a strategy to take dialogue to a different level.  Rick is planning a Parallel Meeting targeted at CIOs for the Fall meeting.  Time will be set aside in Toronto to also discuss the goals of the organization, the optimum number of participants, the expected value to members and the pros and cons of working on a specific activity or agenda item.  Janet will send a survey to members to gain opinions before the Fall meeting.

A discussion followed relating to the Saturday morning dialogue with Charles Miller (chair of the Secretary of Education’s Task Force on the Future of Education).  His interest in community colleges and data collection may offer an opportunity to compile a set of data indicators as a starting point for a larger discussion.  The focus should be student success measures.  The standards that are already in place should be documented and shared with the Task Force and other organizations.  (See enclosed letter to Mr. Miller).  Rick said that the collection, analysis and utilization of data is the theme for the Fall meeting.  He suggested attendees bring their materials and the names of organizations that should receive information.  Phil offered to assist in developing a draft plan before the Fall. Rick will ask members for CIO representatives for a study group to help plan their meeting.

The question arose on the continuation of the Parallel I meeting group of academic vps.  The consensus was to invite those who have been meeting to come to the Fall meeting to interact with CIOs and to continue their small-group dialogue on retention success.

A motion was made, seconded and approved to adjourn at 2:45 p.m.
